

Torrington Water Company

P.O. BOX 867 - TORRINGTON, CONNECTICUT 06790 - PH: (860) 489-4149 - FX: (860) 496-7889

To: Susan M. Suhanovsky, President, The Torrington Water Company

From: Jonathan G. Zeiner, Watershed Supervisor, The Torrington Water Company

Subject: Crystal Lake Watershed Area

Date: December 20, 2021

Memorandum

This memo is to notify all interested parties that the area within the Crystal Lake watershed has been discontinued as a surface water reservoir. Potable water has not been drawn from Crystal Lake since the 1910's. The area within the watershed designation (see map) for Crystal Lake is no longer under certain State Health Dept. inspection requirements.

The Allen Dam and Crystal Lake watersheds are adjacent to each other but stream flow is separated by a dike at Allen Dam Reservoir on University Drive in Torrington.

Properties on the Crystal Lake Watershed are not inspected for compliance of CT State Health Dept. standards and requirements for watershed protection.

